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102/TP/JM
14th June 2023
Dear Parents/Carers
Re Parking Arrangements on School Site

I am writing to you with regards to car park arrangements and transportation of students at the beginning and end of the school day. As you are aware, the Meadows School is fortunate enough to be able to provide a number of on-site car parking spaces for staff and visitors. The school aims to reduce congestion and traffic volume, especially at the beginning and end of the school day and help to ensure the safety of staff, students, parents, and visitors.

Just a reminder that in the morning the school gates open at 8:40am and in the afternoon at 2:30pm respectively. Parking is not permitted on the double yellow lines outside the school and strictly not permitted at the front of the school gates- this not only obstructs the access to the school, but it stops any emergency vehicles from gaining access to the school (please be mindful that seconds can save lives!).
Once you have entered the school gates, we are asking parents to park in the visitor spaces located on the map as attached. Pick up and drop off is patrolled by school staff to ensure everyone’s safety. Please do not park along the front of the school, as these spaces are reserved for minibuses, taxis, or vehicles with multiple occupancy.  Only vehicles with pre-authorised access from the school may park in the two spaces allocated on the map for which a badge will be issued by the school.
The only vehicles allowed on site are those of visitors and/or parents that prior arrangements have been agreed and authorized by the school. Unauthorised parking in the school car park will be dealt with firmly to keep our students and other pedestrians safe.
Please maintain your patience, school staff are trying their best to ensure queuing vehicles are provided with an available space as quickly as possible.  Whilst I appreciate that the volume of traffic in the area surrounding school may at times be a source of frustration, my primary concern is to ensure that students are able to make their journey to and from school safely. We will always act to ensure the school remains a safe place for students, staff, and all other members of our community and therefore any abusive behaviour will not be tolerated.
A kind reminder that you need to observe the 5mph speed limit when on the school site. This speed is set in the interest of the safety of students, staff and other pedestrians using this car park. 
Parents that are collecting their child earlier than the school’s finish time and/or dropping their child later than the school’s start time must report to reception and sign their child in/out as appropriate.

If you require any further information regarding the school’s parking arrangements, please do not hesitate to contact the school.
Thank you again for your cooperation in this matter and your continued support.
Yours sincerely 
Theodora Papaspyrou

Acting Headteacher

The Meadows School


Dudley Road East, Oldbury, West Midlands, B69 3BU





Telephone:	0121 569 7080   


Medical Office:	0121 544 6754





Electronic mail:  	� HYPERLINK "mailto:info@themeadows.sandwell.sch.uk" �info@themeadows.sandwell.sch.uk�


Website:  	� HYPERLINK "http://www.themeadows.sandwell.sch.uk/" �www.themeadows.sandwell.sch.uk�





Acting Headteacher: 	Mrs Theodora Papaspyrou
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Please see the school website for all GDPR and Privacy notice information.

